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WSWS Officer and Committee Report (Reno, Summer Board Meeting- 2011)
Office or Committee Name: Business Manager/Treasurer
Officer or Chairperson Name and Committee Members:  Phil Banks
Date of Preparation (include year):   July 15, 2011
Activities:  
We closed our fiscal year on March 31, 2011 and filed the required tax forms.  For the year, we posted a gain (does not count sales of Weeds of the West) of $ 25,572.51.   Of this, $12,204.31 came from interest and investment gains.  The remaining occurred because our payment to WSSA for the Director of Science Policy was reduced from $ 15,000/yr to $8,832.00/yr (a savings of $6,168.00) and an increase in Sustaining Member dues (an increase of $6,854.00).  We currently have assets of $428,435.34 (this includes $71,433.00 for unsold Weeds of the West inventory) with liabilities of $18,832.00 (payments due the Business Manager and DSP) for net assets of $ 409,603.34.  We still have some outstanding expenses for the Noxious Weed Short Course.

For the Spokane annual meeting there were 242 regular members, 49 students, 28 symposia only attendees, and 8 spouses in attendance.  We fell short of meeting our room block of 652 rooms by 16 rooms which cost us an additional $2,246.58.  We currently have 384 dues paying members.  
The scanning project of back issues of the Research Progress Report is complete and Tony White has posted them on the website.  

I worked with the Site Selection Committee for the 2014 meeting.  They asked me to send the RFP to hotels in the Colorado Springs area.  We received six proposals which were summarized and sent to the committee.  The committee recommended the Crowne Plaza Hotel and we have a signed contract with this hotel for our 2014 annual meeting. 

Recommendations for Board Action: 
1.  The contract between WSWS and Marathon-Agric. & Environ. Consulting expires on March 31, 2012.  I’ve attached a two year proposal to continue providing business management services.  I continue to enjoy serving the WSWS in this capacity.

Budget Needs: See new management proposal.
Suggestions for the Future:  Evaluate registration fee for meeting.  See the Finance Committee Report.  
Suggested Changes in Operating Guide:  None.
Name of Person Preparing This Report: Phil Banks 
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